August – September 1954 Journal

Victoria Local 230 Marks 52nd Birthday

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – This week we celebrated our 52nd birthday, with the customary banquet and dance, Local 230, that is. None of the original members who were responsible for the first birthday were with us, but a good number of our Brothers on pension were around, including Tom Reilly and Jack Cummings from Duncan, and the irrepressible Micky O’Brien of telephone fame. 


The city of Duncan sent a fine contingent of members and their wives, several of them wanted to know why the spotlight didn’t flicker on Duncan, Nanaimo, Port Alberni, Courtenay, or Campbell River for a few brief seconds while the editor was getting it trained on Victoria. I will let the editor answer that one. [Editor’s Note: Time is always the pressing factor with us, Brother. But we hope to come back again some day and do articles on other B.C. cities.]


Sid Tanner and his committee are to be congratulated on the smooth but potent punch they provided as a bracer for the long wait until supper arrived. A few sips seemed to set our tongues wagging about every conceivable subject, except work; I didn’t hear anybody mention the job once. 

When the dishes were cleared away and the floor show had finished, the dance band really made us step out. It was one of the most enjoyable evenings we have had around these parts for some time. 



Perhaps we should hold more of these affairs, start them early, and break off at a convenient moment to conduct a little union business. It would be one way of insuring a good turnout for union meetings. To one who has attended countless meetings, large and small, there is nothing more depressing than an audience of 20 people and 180 chairs. It even depresses the audience. All the door prizes, fines, and other schemes to improve attendance, ignore the fact that the habitual absentee has never realized his importance to the union, not the union’s place on modern society. Building an organization such as a union is a job that entails many setbacks and disappointments, most of which can be overcome by a resolute and well-informed membership. There is only one obstacle, however, that is very difficult to surmount – the indifference of those for whom you are trying to build. Steady pay checks and union conditions seem to promote apathy and lack of interest in union affairs. It is noticeable that Locals with an unemployment problem generally have well-attended meetings, and an urge to get something done to improve conditions. I hope that the members of our Local will revive their interest in union affairs before matters become too involved. The new Labor Relations Act that will soon come into force is a sample of the problems that we are to be faced with. The proposal made by one union official that we all send post cards to protest an act passed by a government famous for its complete ignorance of labor matters, and certain of four years of office, is matched by the statement of another union official that the act seems to him to be a very fair piece of legislation. Neither of these officials belongs to the I.B.E.W. We seem to be prepared to suffer in silence, neither doing nor saying. 
F.J. Bevis, P.S.
